Item No. 10.1.1

Mayor Mike Savage
Halifax City Hall

PO Box 1749
Halifax, NS B3J 3A5

January 27, 2015

Dear Mayor Savage;

On behalf the Royal Canadian Navy and the organizers of the 2015 Scotiabank Hockey Day In
Canada taking place from February 11th until February 15th in Halifax | am seeking permission
from Halifax Regional Council to use the airspace over the Halifax Waterfront.

As part of the events scheduled for the 2015 Scotiabank Hockey Day In Canada, the Royal
Canadian Navy will be positioning the HMCS Charlottetown on the Halifax Waterfront opposite
Queens Landing on Thursday, February 12th and will be hosting a ball hockey game on the
flight deck of the ship. The media hosting (Rogers & CBC) the Scotiabank Hockey Day In
Canada will be filming the game and using the footage as part of the overall promotion of the
event during that weekend.

In addition to the Navy vessel, 12 Wing Shearwater has now made available a Sea King
helicopter to do’a fly over of the Halifax Waterfront and | am requesting permission from Halifax
Regional Council to grant 12 Wing the ability to conduct a fly past over Halifax between 1:00 PM
and 4:00 PM (3 hours) on Thursday, February 12, 2015, as part of the activity.

On behalf of the Royal Canadian Navy and the 2015 Scotiabank Hockey Day In Canada, we
would like to thank you for attention to this matter and we look forward to hearing from your
office in the near future. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me either at
902-490-4729 or by email at coxa@halifax.ca

Sincerely;

Original Signed

Andrew Cox
Senior Civic Events Coordinator
Halifax Regional Municipality

Halifax Regional Municipality
PO Box 1749, Halifax, Nova Scotia
Canada B3J3A5 halifax.ca




